
UMRB Special Called Meeting Agenda 

I. South Fork Utility District
II. East Sevier County Utility District



Case:  South Fork Utility District 

Staff Summary: The Utility Management Review Board ordered Board staff to initiate contested 
case proceedings against the South Fork Utility District (“the District”) to address the question of 
whether to remove the South Fork Utility District Commissioners from their positions. The order 
from May of 2022 can be found attached. 

After the Board had made this order, four of the five South Fork Utility District Commissioners 
have resigned. The remaining Commissioner, Jason Webb, began his appointment in May of 
2021. Board staff believes since Mr. Webb began serving the district after the events found in the 
attached Comptroller investigative report, the Board should not seek removal of Mr. Webb from 
the South Fork Utility District Board. By withdrawing its order for staff to commence a 
contested case hearing, the Board will not be removing the other aspects of the Board order such 
as the feasibility study of a possible merger. 

Staff Recommendation: 

In light of the resignation of these South Fork Utility District Commissioners, Board staff 
recommends that the board withdraw its order for staff to commence a contested case hearing, 
and authorize counsel to pursue a dismissal of the matter without prejudice. 









Case: East Sevier County Utility District 

Staff Summary: East Sevier County Utility District (“the District”) is a water and sewer utility 
district in Sevier County. Board staff began receiving complaints regarding interruptions to 
service to customers of the District. The District contracts with Alliance Water Resources for 
operation and management of the system. 

In recent months, Board staff received several calls regarding consistent water outages for 
customers of the District. In speaking with employees of the Tennessee Department of 
Conservation, TDEC has confirmed numerous complaints from customers regarding water 
outages at their residences. 

Further, Board staff has concerns with the validity of the water loss information that has been 
supplied by the District in prior years. The District has reported more water sold to customers, 
but the revenues do not reflect increased sales. Below is a table that summarizes this information 
in millions of gallons. From 2019 to 2021, the District reported selling 56.22% more water, but 
only reported increased sales of 2.90%. This perhaps can be explained by their billing structure, 
but further investigation is required to explain this matter. 

2019 2020 2021
Water Sold 8.978 mg 12.013 mg 14.025 mg 
Revenues $230,539 $228,706 $237,115

Board staff attended a District meeting on August 12, 2022. This meeting seemed to serve in 
part as a public forum for customers to relay their complaints to the District. This meeting was 
heavily attended by customers worried about the future of the service the District can provide. 
Board staff is concerned with the current trajectory of the District considering its infrastructure 
needs and service provided to customers. Board staff believes an investigation should be opened 
into the District to ensure compliance with all relevant state and federal laws in providing safe, 
reliable water service to its customers. 

Staff Recommendation:  

1. Board staff shall investigate the District to address the financial, technical, and managerial capacity
of the entity to comply with the requirements of any applicable federal and state laws or regulations.

2. Board staff shall, with the full authority of the Board, issue subpoenas for the District’s manager,
governing body, any other necessary staff, to appear in-person before the Board if the District does
not comply full with the Board’s investigation.

3. Board staff shall update the Board as to the status of this investigation at its next meeting on
December 8, 2022




